•	
•	July 30th, 2010 - Volume 37, Issue 29
	This Week in IUL News
•	Staff News
	Staff News
	Nancy Leohr is retiring at the end of July from her Accounting Associate position with Indiana University Libraries
	after 43 years. Her entire career was entwined with services to the Regional Campus Libraries. She began working
	in the Student Service Building in 1966 then moved to the old Barge Bakery building on North Indiana before ending
	up in the Main Library (a.k.a. Wells Library). Over the years she has worked with shelf prep, keypunching, copy
	cataloging, and dealer assignment. But her primary job has been handling accounts payable. She has retirement
	plans to do some home projects plus travel and spend time with her family.

Submitted by: Kay Martin, Head, Acquisitions Accounting, Technical Services, IUB

Susan Yoon, Executive Director of Development and External Relations, will be leaving the libraries to join the United Way of Monroe County. She will be managing the IU United Way campaign and grants. Susan's last day is July 30th. Good luck, Susan!

Diana Burch has accepted the Payroll Transaction Associate position in Libraries Financial Services. She'll begin her new responsibilities effective August 9th.

Submitted by: Libraries Human Resources, IUB

After 32 years of excellent service to the IU Libraries and the profession, Linda Kamoji is retiring at the end of July. The entirety of Linda's career at IU has occurred in Technical Services where she has held numerous positions since 1978. For 26 years Linda has supervised and managed contributed copy cataloging work, a position that she loves and will miss. Linda was the first elected chair of the Libraries Professional Staff Council in 1991/92 and served again in that capacity in 2006. Linda's love of cataloging also lead to her long-standing contribution in SLIS as adjunct lecturer. While we will miss Linda greatly, we are happy for her as she plans post-retirement activities. Linda intends to enjoy more time with her husband and family, teach piano lessons, spend more time exercising, re-learn how to cook, sleep later, take naps and have more time to visit with the elderly. James Castrataro and Sylvia Turchyn will serve as interim co-supervisors of the Monographic Contributed Copy Unit, beginning in August. If you are in Bloomington, please drop by to extend your well wishes to Linda on Friday, July 30, her last day.

Submitted by: Sylvia Turchyn, Head, Western European Cataloging, Technical Services, IUB